# January Board Highlights

Dear TCA Community,

The TCA Board of Directors would like to share some highlights from our January 11th, 2022, Board Meeting:

### Celebrate TCA

This month we celebrated art and music enrichment at our Cottage School Program (CSP). Several CSP students shared their artwork which will compete in the upcoming U.S. Fish & Wildlife Services Duck Stamp Competition, and others performed Haydn's *Surprise Symphony* with handbells. It was a delight to hear and see some of our students demonstrate their art and music skills. Thank you CSP teachers Michelle Dalrymple and Jen Socolofsky!

### **TCA Board Vacancies**

Dr. Mark Mayfield has resigned from the Board due to family and business obligations. The Board voted to form a Board Member Appointment Committee (BMAC) to recommend a replacement for Dr. Mayfield, as soon as practical. This position is appointed by the Board and is not an elected position.

There will also be two Board of Director positions up for election in March. Those positions are currently filled by Dr. Terence Andre and Mr. Tim Hannan, and both plan on running for a second term. If other community members wish to seek election for these 3-year term positions, please complete the Board Candidate Packet available <a href="here">here</a>. Completed packets must be submitted to our Board Clerk, Mr. Bob Swanson, by 4 pm on Thursday, February 10th. The upcoming online election will take place from March 14th - April 1st. For questions and packet submittal, please contact Mr. Swanson at <a href="mailto:swanson@asd20.org">swanson@asd20.org</a>.

## Calendar Approval

The finalized 2022-2023 school calendars and the draft 2023-2024 school calendars were approved. The calendars can be found here or on TCA's website.

## Next Meeting Moved to Tuesday, February 15th

Considering the next regular board meeting was scheduled for Valentine's Day - Monday, February 14th, the Board has agreed to slide the meeting one day, to Tuesday, February 15th. This change has been updated on our website, and the official meeting announcement will reflect this change.

As always, if you have any questions, please contact us at talk2tcaboard@gmail.com.

Sonya Wittleder Board Secretary

## **TCA Board of Directors**

The Classical Academy exists to assist parents in their mission to develop exemplary citizens, equipped with analytical thinking skills, virtuous character, and a passion for learning, all built upon a solid foundation of knowledge.

975 Stout Road, Colorado Springs, CO, USA

talk2tcaboard@gmail.com

719-484-0091

tcatitans.org